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November 13, 2024

The Honourable Jill Dunlop
Minister of Education

315 Front Street West
Toronto ON M7A 0B8

Dear Minister Dunlop,
Re: Ontario College of Teachers 2023 Annual Report

| am pleased to present you with the 2023 Annual Report of the Ontario College of Teachers,
including a review of the College’s activities and financial affairs pursuant to section 11 of
the Ontario College of Teachers Act, 1996.

The 2023 report reflects a productive and transformative year working in the public interest
as the proud regulator of Ontario’s teaching profession. In it, you will find highlights of:

o the College’s 2024-2028 strategic plan which builds upon the successes of our
previous five-year plan;

e the professional advisory on additional qualifications: Extending Knowledge and
Practice through Ongoing Professional Learning; and

e quicker certification and an improved client experience.

The report also provides a wealth of demographic and statistical information about teacher
qualifications, origin of applications, and more.

An online version of the report, including detailed statistics dating back to the College’s
inception, is available at https://oct.ca/about-the-college/annual-reports.

If you have any questions or require further information, please don’t hesitate to contact me
directly at 437.880.3210 or at llacroix@oct.ca.

Sincerely,
Savog
Linda Lacroix, OCT/EAO

Registrar and Chief Executive Officer
LL/SS/kb-pgt
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